Hammersmith and Fulham

Hayden Glassey Senior Investigations & Information Officer, H and F In Touch

Room 229 Hammersmith Town Hall King Street Hammersmith London W6 9JU

Tel: 020 8753 2532

Email: Hayden.Glassey@lbhf.gov.uk

Web: www.lbhf.gov.uk



13 May 2014

Our reference: 638837

Dear Mr. Nickell

Thank you for your request for information received on 31 January 2014.

Your request

I am writing to request the answers to the following questions, on the subject of cycling within your borough, under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

- 1. What percentage of your borough's total road kilometres consists of fully, hard segregated cycle routes?
- 2. How many total kilometres of fully, hard segregated cycle routes does this equate to?
- 3. Since the 6th of May 2010, how much money in pounds sterling has been spent from your borough's transport budget on creating further fully, hard segregated cycle routes?
- 4. In relation to the above question, what percentage of your total transport spend within your borough for the named period did this constitute?
- 5. For the period between the 1st of April 2014 and the 31st of March 2015, how much total money in pounds sterling from your borough's transport budget has been or will be allocated to creating further fully, hard segregated cycle routes?
- 6. For the period mentioned in question 5, what percentage of your borough's transport budget does this constitute?
- 7. What percentage of road kilometres under your sole control are 20mph roads?
- 8. Aside from the above mentioned, what other initiatives is your borough undertaking to improve the safety of cyclists on roads under your authority?

In this instance, hard segregation means where there is a kerb separating the standard road surface from the cycleway. It does not include shared footpath and cyclepath routes where this is no separation between the footway and the cycleway. Please only include cycleways that are solely under your council's control for this figure.

Total road kilometres is the distance of standard roads that are accessible to motorised vehicles, in addition to the distance of hard-segregated cycleways as described in the above paragraph.

Please only include roads and cycleways that are solely under your council's control in this calculation..

Our response

This request is being handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

1. What percentage of your borough's total road kilometres consists of fully, hard segregated cycle routes?

1.9

2. How many total kilometres of fully, hard segregated cycle routes does this equate to?

4.2

3. Since the 6th of May 2010, how much money in pounds sterling has been spent from your borough's transport budget on creating further fully, hard segregated cycle routes?

0

4. In relation to the above question, what percentage of your total transport spend within your borough for the named period did this constitute?

0

5. For the period between the 1st of April 2014 and the 31st of March 2015, how much total money in pounds sterling from your borough's transport budget has been or will be allocated to creating further fully, hard segregated cycle routes?

The budget has not yet been decided.

6. For the period mentioned in question 5, what percentage of your borough's transport budget does this constitute?

As above.

7. What percentage of road kilometres under your sole control are 20mph roads?

28.1

8. Aside from the above mentioned, what other initiatives is your borough undertaking to improve the safety of cyclists on roads under your authority?

HGV driver training, adult and child cycle training, cycling to school project, development of Quietways with TfL, remedial measures at major collision sites. In addition we have some 6 kilometres of cycle route which are segregated from traffic but not pedestrians. Further details can be found in the Council's LIP (Local Implementation Plan) which can be viewed on the council's website.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of this response, please contact the h&f InTouch team, who will decide whether to refer the matter to the Council's Information Manager for an internal review.

You can write to the h&f InTouch team at Room 229, Hammersmith Town Hall, King Street, London W6 9JU, or email: handfintouch@lbhf.gov.uk. If you are registered for self-service, via the Council's My Account portal, you can also do this online: Click here to complete the form

You can also obtain further information from the Information Commissioner's Office at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF

Tel: 08456 306060 Website: www.ico.gov.uk

Enquiries: www.ico.gov.uk/Global/online_enquiries.aspx

Yours sincerely

Hayden Glassey Senior Investigations & Information Officer